Due to the emergence of human cases of the Swine Flu in the United States, Brookfield Local School District, and the Trumbull County Health Department, would like to share the latest facts and recommendations with you.  

What is Swine Flu?

Swine Influenza (swine flu) is a respiratory disease of pigs caused by type A influenza viruses that cause regular outbreaks in pigs, but human infections can and do happen.

What are the signs and symptoms of the Swine Flu?
The symptoms of swine flu in people are similar to the symptoms of regular human flu, and include fever, cough, sore throat, body aches, headache, chills and fatigue.  Some people have reported diarrhea and vomiting associated with swine flu.  Like seasonal flu, swine flu may cause a worsening of underlying chronic medical conditions.

How does Swine Flu spread?

Spread of swine flu virus is thought to happen in the same way that seasonal flu spreads.  Flu viruses are spread mainly from person to person through coughing or sneezing.  Sometimes people may become infected by touching something with flu viruses on it, and then touching their mouth or nose.  Infected people may be able to infect others beginning one (1) day before symptoms develop, and up to seven (7) or more days after becoming sick.  That means that you may be able to pass on the flu to someone else before you know you are sick, as well as while you are sick.
What should I do to keep from getting the flu?

First and most important: wash your hands.  Avoid close contact with people who are sick. Stay home when you are sick, because you will help prevent others from catching your illness.  Cover your mouth and nose with a tissue when coughing or sneezing.  Avoid touching your eyes, nose or mouth because germs spread this way. Try to stay in good general health by getting plenty of sleep, be physically active, manage your stress, drink plenty of fluids, and eat nutritious food.

Can I get the Swine Influenza from eating or preparing pork?
No.  Swine flu viruses are not spread  through foods.  You cannot get swine flu from eating pork or pork products.  Eating properly handled and cooked pork products is safe.
If your child shows symptoms from the list above, please seek medical care.  For more information on the Swine Influenza, listed below are some websites and toll free phone numbers:


http://www.tcbh.org

http://www.cdc.gov/swineflu

http://odh.ohio.gov
1-866-800-1404
 (Ohio Department of Health)

1-800-CDCINFO
(Centers for Disease Control)

Thank you for your attention to this matter!
